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Message from Head teacher: With this newsletter are also the emergency closure procedures for the school. Please keep
these somewhere safe. If the school is closed we will follow these procedures. We will also put a message on the FoFLEs Facebook page
and a notice on our website. If we need to close during the school day we will send a text, put a message on FoFLEs and we will then call
parents of any children left at school. Please be reassured that this is an infrequent event and when we do make this decision we do it with

the information we have at that time.

Dates For Your Diary

Sat 10th Dec - Singing at Mt Edgcumbe
Christmas Fayre.

Weds 14th Dec - Christmas dinner.

Fri 16th Dec - Christmas party day and
last day of term. School finishes at 2pm.

Tues 3rd Jan - inset day.
Weds 4th Jan - Back to school.

Thurs 12th Jan - FS & Yr6 height &
weight checks.

Mon 13th - Fri 17th Feb - Half term.

Weds 15th Mar - Year 5 Junior Lifeskills
at Liskeard Fire Station.

Football Club

Congratulations to this week’s players of the
week:

KS1 - Hugo

K82 - Archie

Job Vacancy
Enthusiastic cleaning person needed at Fort

Picklecombe. They are looking for someone
to join their small cleaning team for 12 hours
per week split over 3 mornings. The
cleaning team is responsible for keeping all
communal areas of the Fort clean and tidy.
For more information / to apply please
contact the FPMC office on 01752 822416
or email office@fpmc.co.uk.

Lost Property
Thomas in Class Cremyll is missing two

named school jumpers and a Harry Potter
bobble hat. Please can everyone check at
home.

Christmas Party Day - Friday 16th

December

Children can come to school next Friday
wearing their party clothes. Please wear
sensible shoes for playing in the playground
and a warm coat for outside.

BREAKFAST & AFTER SCHOOL
CLUB AT
FOURLANESEND
7.45am-8.45am
3:15pm-5:30pm

For more information and to book a
place for your child, please contact the
office. :

Places MUST be booked at least 24hrs
in advance.

Next Terms Dinner Menu

Due to increasing food costs, Chartwells are
considering increasing the price of school
dinners. In working with them to try to keep
costs down we have reduced the menu to
three options daily (main meal, veggie option
or jacket potato). We continue to do everything
we can to provide a hot, healthy meal at the
most reasonable price possible.

School Dinner Menu - Wednesday 4th
January

Pizza, Wedges & Vegetables or

Quorn Sausage, Mash & Vegetables or
Jacket Potato with Cheese or Beans.

-~

lce Cream / Fruit / Jelly.

Christmas Dinner and Party Buffet

A reminder that next Wednesday (14th) is our
Christmas dinner and on Friday (16th) is our
Party lunch. If you haven't pre-ordered these,
please send a packed lunch.

National Child Measurement Programme
The school nurse team have rescheduled the
height and weight checks for children in
Reception & Year 6 for Thursday 12th
January. Links to the e-booklets have been
emailed again today. It is important to read the
information within the booklets, and if you
choose to opt your child out of the
process, this will need to be done no later
than Thursday 5th January. If you didn't
receive the email, please contact the office.

ParentPay
Please check and clear any overdrawn dinner

money accounts. There are 20 accounts
overdrawn with a debt totalling £448.89.

Class News

Class Lynher - We performed our Christ-
mas play on Wednesday. We have finished
our history topic about the clock tower in
Kingsand and drew pictures and wrote po-
ems. In RE we have written letters pretend-
ing we are a Muslim person who has just
arrived in Cornwall from an Islamic country.
We also had another PE lesson with Plym-
outh Argyle and played mini maiches. By
Oscar & Phoebe.D

Class Tamar - This week we have been
looking at the impact that environmental
changes have on habitats in science. In
history, we have been learning all about
Pyramids and made our own 3D models.
We have also been working on information
posters to summarise all our knowledge
about the Ancient Egyptians. In computing
we assessed all our learning this term on
Internet Safety and reflected on just how
much we have learnt. In Wild Tribe on
Tuesday, we had a team challenge to build
the highest stable structure. By Rosie &
Max

Class Cremyil - We have enjoyed making
Christmas decorations, paper chains and
Christmas cards. We wrote instructions for
how to make a gingerbread man and per-
formed our Chistmas play. We also did
gymnastics with Daisy - balancing, jumping
and rolling. By Alfie & Molly

Class Plym - We have been busy making
Christmas cards using finger painting. We
have learnt the tricky word ‘we’ and also
prepositions - Mrs Gibson was on the table,
under the table and behind the table. We
performed our Nativity to the whole school
yesterday and are looking forward to show-
ing our parents this afternoon. By Sullivan,
Mable & Cole

Millbrook Christmas Lights - Wednesday
14th December

Santa’s CGrotto - FREE entry with a gift for
every child. Community gathering from
4:30pm. Food and drinks available. Tree
switch-on at 5:30pm. Carol singing to follow
the light switch-on. Competition for the best
Christmas decoration. Max size 4 ins x
4ins, not paper but weather-resistant,
encouraging the use of recycled/upcycled
materials.




FLE FOOTBALL CLU

MATCH REPORT

Ten Lions on a Pitch....
Fourlanesend 1 - 7 St. Germans

A beautiful sunny afternoon this time
around, but bitterly cold!

Again, we discovered we were playing all
year 6's, but after a confidence boosting
speech from coach Gareth, the kids were
ready to go!

The first smins were nervy as it was
obvious we would have to defend for much
of the game with our defence of Blake,
James and Morgan (who despite being very
anxious, showed brilliant  bravery and
overcame his fear for the challenge.)

We tried to counter attack using the pace
of Charlie and Archie on the wings,
combined with Logans driving runs
through the middle. This nearly came to
fruition when good hold up play and nice
lay off by Oscar, saw a long range drive
from Logan saved very well at his near post
by the goalie.

Unfortunately, after 2 brilliant saves by
Dylan we finally succumbed to the barrage
from the opposition. 2 quick goals saw us
2-0 down. Despite regaining composure, 2
goals in the last minute of the half (that
were so good, no team could have defended!)
we were 4-0 down.

A change in approach; positions and the
classic "ignore the score, let’s win the second
half'. The kids did just that!

Max brought in upfront and trying to move
and create space well. Blake, Archie and
Ben in midfield covering every blade of
grass to get a goal. Logan and James
winning every ball they could and breaking
forward. Morgan and Dylan holding firm at
the back. Unfortunately the “gung-ho”
approach cost a few more goals.
Thenat7-0.....a superb save and gather by
Dylan, a quick look up and a long kick
forward; Blake and Charlie were 2 0n 1, a
drop of the shoulder, past the defender, a
low shot under the keeper and Charlie had
our very deserved goal.

A wonderful cheer from the parents and all
the players rushed into a huddle to
celebrate as if we had won the game.

Itwas a truly fantastic moment!

The opposition had one more chance from
the penalty spot but Dylan wasn't going to
have our moment ruined and made an
incredible save!

We gave up size and speed, but not team
spirit and heart! Well done to all of you!

- Coach Ryan and Coach Gareth
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